
2018 IMPACT REPORT  

John F. Kennedy  
Hyannis Museum  

Foundation



68,377  
VISITORS 

from around the world  
experienced JFK’s legacy  

through engaging exhibitions  

 

592  
PARTICIPANTS 

expanded their knowledge through  
dynamic cultural programming 

 

2,146 
LOCAL STUDENTS  

learned the value of civic  
engagement through enriching  

educational opportunities 

“I’ve visited many JFK memorials 
and museums in the U.S. and 

Europe, but I’ve never felt closer  
to JFK than here at Cape Cod.  
What a wonderful place and  

a great museum.” 
— Barbara C. Suffolk, England

“Thank you for your meaningful 
lesson about advocating for change 

in our school and community.  
We were very inspired by the 

Kennedy family’s legacy.”
—English Language Learner Class from 

Falmouth High School
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SBEC AUSE OF YOU…

You helped us make 2018 a tremendous year—thank you!

Because of your support, we were able to  

★ Create meaningful civic engagement opportunities for Cape and Islands students  

★ Implement expanded relevant educational programming and cultural activities 

★ Expand our education outreach to after-school programs on Cape Cod

Inspired by President Kennedy’s legacy around public service, civic-mindedness and civil 
rights, we’re providing experiences that infuse critical thinking skills, encourage respectful 
dialogue and foster civic engagement.

We’re excited about ongoing efforts to create a modern venue to better serve our community 
and visitors.

Thanks to supporters like you, in April 2020 renovations on the second floor to create the 
Scudder Family Community Room will be complete. We’re thrilled with the opportunities 
this new community room will provide to improve visitors’ experiences, while also enabling us 
to expand our growing educational and cultural programming for adults as well as the youth 
of Cape Cod. 

The museum is poised to continue to grow and thrive. Over the next two years we will 
turn our focus to a complete renovation of the main floor exhibition areas, the creation of a 
formal auditorium room and the upgrade of the reception area. We will introduce interactive 
exhibits, expand original artifacts and add enhanced accessibility. This work will ensure the 
JFK legacy, and the museum, remain relevant and sustainable for generations to come. Your 
ongoing support is critical. 

Our sincere thanks for your continued support of the museum’s mission and vision for future 
growth. Together, we’re sustaining President Kennedy’s deep connection to Cape Cod, and 
ensuring his ideas, ideals, optimism, and inspiration live on. 

With gratitude,

Peter N. Ubertaccio			  John L. Allen 
Chairman 			   President	  



2018 DONORS
Thank you to everyone who supported the John F. Kennedy Hyannis Museum during 2018!  

Your support and generosity make our work possible, helping us to preserve President Kennedy’s unique local  
heritage while expanding knowledge, fostering critical thinking and inspiring civic engagement.

INDIVIDUAL 
DONORS
$20,000
McQuade Family  
Charitable Trust*
$5000–$10,000
Joanne Bauer and Timothy  
	 Painter*
Christopher and Margaret 
	 Condron*
Nicolas DiCiaccio and  
	 Marguerite Shepard- 
	 DiCiaccio*
Maureen Makkay*
Christopher Ward*
$2,500–$4,999
Lee Ann and Eric Hesse*
Anne-Marie and William  
	 Litchfield*
$1,000–$2,499
John L. and Maureen  
	 C. Allen*
Brian and Dr. Joan Condon*
Robert Connor
Kimberly Alice Dwyer
John and Diana Franchitto*
Paul and Gail Kirk*
Robert T. Luddington*
Richard and Betty Neitz*
Van and Wendy Northcross*
Raymond and Patricia  
	 Wysocki
$500–$999
Leland and Martha Adams*
Stuart and Jamila Bornstein*

John and Ann Diver
Eduardo and Patricia Marti*
Michele Murphy
$250–$499
Glen and Karen Anderson*
Stephen and Mary Beth  
	 Daniel
Matthew and Ingrid Epperly
La Tanzi, Spaulding &  
	 Landreth, LLP
James McEvoy*
$100–$249
Richard and Mary Aliberti
Todd and Judy Bolton
Paul and Beverly Brembt
Anne Bristol-Schleicher and  
	 Peter C. Schleicher
Christopher Butler
Joel and Elizabeth Crowell*
Leonard and Ann Marie  
	 DiLorenzo
William and Denise Finard*
Robert and Alex Frazee*
Friends of Snow Library, Inc.
Tammy Glivinski Saben  
	 and Jim Saben
Richard and Susan Hamilton*
Allen and Gloria Larson
Robert and Dana Ledwith*
Lynn Mason Small and  
	 Nate Small
Susan McPherson
Hon. Brian Merrick and  
	 Rebecca Pierce-Merrick

Edward and Ellen Noonan
Barry and Dee Paster*
Felicia Penn and Joseph  
	 Hoffman
Lynne M. Poyant*
Jane Reed
Charles Sabatt*
Joseph Strumski and Carrie  
	 Woods-Strumski*
Peter and Marcia Ubertaccio*
Ed Van Huuksloot
Robert and Carol Ward
Wingate Residences
Up to $99
Bruce and Nancy Bierhans
Janet Bosse
Dennis and Donna Coffey
Jane Cook
Roz Diamond
Patricia Donovan
John J. and Jean Entwistle*
Mark and Carol Forest*
George French
Robert Gray
Lisa Guyon
Steve Hannigan*
Harry Hollis*
Livy Howard
Helen Hurley*
Kristie Kapp and Mark  
	 Nelson*
Scott Kerry and Moira  
	 Noonan-Kerry
Lanas Household

Joseph and Susanne Leary*
Sarah Manning
Sandra Mullins
Bruce Naples
David B. Nolan
Ryan O'Connell
Thomas and Gayle Peterson
David and Elizabeth Renke
Michael and Kimberly  
	 Robinson
Nikki Short
Karen Steele
Kenneth and Erica Taber
Patricia and Karl Tammar
Judy Aberle Tarr
Robert Urquhart
Daniel and Jamie Wacht
Steven and Andrea Weiss*

CORPORATE 
SUPPORT
Atlantic Database Systems*
Cape Associates*
Kerry Insurance Agency
La Tanzi, Spaulding  
	 & Landreth, LLP*
Pizzeria Barbone, LLC*
Rockland Trust
South Cape Distributors
The Cooperative Bank  
	 of Cape Cod*
The Simmons Homestead Inn 
Treetops Inc.*

FOUNDATION 
SUPPORT
Cape Cod Five Cents Savings  
	 Bank Charitable  
	 Foundation Trust*
Figawi Charities, Inc.
Highland Street Foundation
Lawrence Lynch Fund of the  
	 Cape Cod Foundation
Lorusso Family Foundation
Robert F. Kennedy Human  
	 Rights
South Shore Playhouse  
	 Associates, Inc.
The Spillane Charitable  
	 Foundation*

IN-KIND 
SUPPORT
Alberto’s Ristorante
Alison Caron Design
Andrew Fone
Books by the Sea
Brown Lindquist Fenuccio 
& Raber
Cape Codder Resort
Casual Gourmet
Cleangreen, Inc.
Insite Media Design 
South Cape Distributors

* Denotes Capital Campaign Donor

Donations listed are for the period of January 1, 2018 to December 31, 2018, although we have made every effort to ensure the accuracy of the list of donors, we apologize 
in advance for any misspellings, omissions or other errors. Please inform us of any errors by calling Moira Noonan-Kerry at 508.790.3077 x6 so we can correct our records. 

Thank you for your understanding and your generous support of the John F. Kennedy Hyannis Museum.



2018 F I N A NCI A L SN A PSHOT
The charts below contain a summary of the consolidated financial statements of the John F. 

Kennedy Hyannis Museum Foundation. The financial performance remained favorable  
for 2018, reflecting continued enhancement of the revenue from the museum, as well  

as from the educational and cultural programs. Continued investments over the past three 
years have shown meaningful contributions to the mission of the museum.

Please contact us for a copy of our 2018 Form 990.

  

BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS
Officers
Peter Ubertaccio, Chairman
Anne-Marie Litchfield  
	 Vice Chairwoman
Eduardo Marti, Secretary
Mark Sexton, Treasurer

At Large
Joanne Bauer
Brian Carey
Lee Ann Hesse
Richard Neitz
Lynne Poyant
Christopher Ward

Directors Emeritus
Rebecca Pierce-Merrick
Wendy K. Northcross

STAFF
Leadership Team
John L. Allen, President
Robert Connor  
	 Director of Finance
Emily Mezzetti, Director  
	 of Education Programs
Moira Noonan-Kerry, Director  
	 of Development
Jennifer Pappalardo, Director  
	 of Programs and Operations

Admissions and Gift Shop
Barbara Blume
Judith Conway
John Diver
Madison Eagan
Kristen Kania
Ann McIsaac
Jacquelin Williams

OUR KEY PROGRAM 
PARTNERS
Cape Cod Chamber  
	 of Commerce
Chatham Orpheum Theater
Edward M. Kennedy Institute  
	 for the United States Senate
Falmouth Museums  
	 on the Green
Greater Hyannis Chamber  
	 of Commerce
Hyannis Main Street Business  
	 Improvement District
Hyannis Public Library
John F. Kennedy Presidential  
	 Library and Museum

397 Main Street, PO Box 2488, Hyannis, MA 02601  •  508.790.3077 
www.jfkhyannismuseum.org

“Children are the world’s most valuable resource and its best hope for the future.”
—President John F. Kennedy

REVENUE EXPENSES

Management and General $136,016
Fundraising $78,653
Program Services $666,417

Admissions $557,035
Gift Shop Sales $170,737 
Contributions $135,681
Special Events $10,486

Rental Income $9,206
Net Assets Released 
From Restrictions $4,908
Other $2,316


